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BROTHERS IN ASIA MISSION AD GENTES (AMAG) SECTOR
Bro. Michael de Waas, Superior of the Asia Mission Ad Gentes Sector
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Dear Brothers,

Warm greetings and best wishes for a vey happy new year!  I am in Sri Lanka for three weeks to attend to my visas for the next three months. ‘My Movements – 2008’ appearing elsewhere in this issue will tell you what visas I am working for.

It is my pleasure and privilege to launch our first news letter and I hope to make it a regular feature in the months ahead so that it can become a good contact point for all us to share the latest happenings in the sector and also to make it available for sharing some news from our mission grounds.

I am aware that there will be some restrictions communicating this news letter with our Brothers working in two countries. For them I will try to have a different version to this news letter and eventually pass the same in a safe manner at a later time. Hence, the request for prudence in sharing this news letter with associates other than our own Brothers.

As for Jude and myself, we are still sharing an apartment in Singapore. The apartment belongs to the former Province of China and we have rented it out temporarily. For the time being, this makes an excellent transit place as the two of us keep moving from one country to another.  In fact, at the time of this writing Jude is in Bangkok to sort out accommodation and visa matters for the new community arriving in Bangkok beginning February 2008 and looking for a Sector House. We look forward to find our base somewhere in Bangkok soon!

I have been very privileged to visit all communities in the sector except one in one country during the last quarter of the year. I hope to meet them before the end of February 2008. 

In this issue you would notice that with the establishment of three more communities in February 2008, the Asia Mission Ad Gentes Sector, will have thirty (30) Brothers, including Jude and me. Isn’t this a big strength and a blessing to all of us?  Let’s praise the Lord!

The Brothers already in mission grounds are engaged in language learning studies. While it has been observed as a big struggle, I am happy to note the way you have taken it as a challenge to quickly equip yourselves with this important tool to begin your mission in the designated countries. I also notice your enthusiasm in developing various mechanisms to master your language skills. I am confident that you will soon achieve your goal of being able to speak the language soon.

I also feel a healthy anxiety you are experiencing so eager to move into more rural areas to begin your ministries in keeping with the Vision of the Sector. It is encouraging to note how serious you are about a new mission. Some of you now have been asked to come up with three proposals in order to discern the best possible mission station. 

I already see the signs of simple living styles you are cultivating. Cooking has become part of your community activity. Except in one country where they are not able to function as a community all others have made arrangements for the community prayer and daily Eucharist (where available) to be regular. The community leaders and their house economes have taken their responsibilities seriously and with a sense of commitment. 

Some of you engage in part time ministry activities, making use of your talents to distract yourselves from the boredom of learning the language. It was interesting to note the helpful networks of relationships being established, mostly with other Religious Groups operating in your places.  Congratulations Brothers! 

In Cambodia, Bangladesh and in one more country we also have three young men, one from each country who have expressed their willingness to join the Brothers. Although this is a very welcoming development, the Brothers are now looking for support to help accompany these young men. We will soon explore the helpful means.

As the Asia Mission Ad Gentes Sector is taking some shape as an administrative unit in the Institute, the first Sector Retreat and Assembly will be held in Bangkok in July 2008. 

Brother Esu Raj assigned to Asansol (North East India) Community has been granted his request to begin one year of studies to qualify himself academically as a Professional Teacher in India.

I hope this will keep you updated about matters related to AMAG. 

May God bless all your efforts in the year 2008

Fraternally Yours, 

Bro. Michael de Waas

January 02, 2008

NEW PROVINCIALS
Br. Robert Gerard Casey 
(Br. Julian) - Melbourne

[image: image1.wmf]Brother Julian Casey was born on January 10, 1939 in the town of Ringwood, Victoria, Australia.  He already was Provincial, for a six year period that began in l989.  Then he had a time of sabbatical in l995.  In l996 he became the Administrator of Taralgon.  He made his Second Novitiate in Fribourg in l979.

Several days before the Provincial Chapter – held September 30 to October 5, 2007 - Brother Justin Guthrie offered the following words, “Brother Julian Casey enjoys great respect in our Province and in the Marist world.  He has many personal gifts, and in addition he has many years of experience in roles such as: educator, director of schools, member of Provincial Councils.  Above all Julian has great love for our Marist mission and our Marist dream!”

On September 30, 2007, for a term of three years, Brother Julian Casey resumed once again the apostolate of being Provincial, greatly experienced and young of heart. 

Br. Jeffrey Crowe – Sydney

[image: image3.png]Jeffrey was born in August 1946 in Sydney, Australia. Since joining the congregation in 1964, he has taught in Sydney and Papua New Guinea and has held leadership positions at the District, Province and General Councilor levels. He first went to Papua New Guinea in 1970, becoming the District Superior in 1981. On his return to Sydney he was elected as Vice Provincial in the late eighties and early nineties. He was elected to the General Council in Rome in 1993 during the generalate of Brother Benito Arbués. In 2001 he worked in Trichy, India and then was asked to become the Rector at MAPAC (Marist Asian Pacific Center) in 2002.

Brother Jeffrey Crowe is a well experienced man, the consequence of having had previous positions of responsibility and many, varied international contacts.  Under his leadership, one of the Province goals will be to enhance in both Brothers and laity the sense of co-responsibility for mission.  Special attention will be given to (a) the formation and spirituality of Brothers and laity, and (b) a fresh consciousness of the Province’s responsibility vis a vis the Institute as a whole.  Brother Jeffrey’s term of office began on October 26, 2007.

Br. Manuel de Leon – East Asia
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Brother Manuel de Leon was born on January 5, 1958 in Marbel, Philippines.  After working for several years at MAPAC, he became Provincial of the Philippines in 2003 and continued in the position until to 2007.  During those years, he was especially concerned about (a) the ongoing formation of the Brothers and (b) the development of various kinds of partnership between Brothers and laity.  

The restructuring process which took place in East Asia involved the Province of the Philippines, the Province of China, and the District of South Korea.  The process which began in 2006 resulted in the formation of a new Province called East Asia.  In 2007, Brother Manuel de Leon was named to a three year appointment, i.e, up to 2010, as Provincial of the new Province. The first Provincial Chapter which began on December 3, 2007, took place at Isala Parilla near General Santos City.

Br. Sunanda Alwis – South Asia
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Brother Sunanda Alwis was born in the city of Negombo, Sri Lanka on October 28, 1956.  He served as Provincial of Sri Lanka from l994 to 2001.  After the 2001 General Chapter, Brother Sunanda was assigned to the spirituality center in Manziana.  In 2004 he returned to Sri Lanka where he became the head of Maris Stella College, Negombo.
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The restructuring process in south Asia took place during the year 2006 and involved the Marist Brothers of Sri Lanka, India and Pakistan.  The outcome was the formation of the Province of South Asia.  Brother Sunanda was named as its first Provincial.  August 6, 2007 marked the official opening of the new Province and the beginning of Brother Sunanda’s term of office.   

Br. Hipólito Pérez Gómez - Central America

Brother Hipólito Pérez was born on November 24, l965 in Dueñas, Palencia, Spain.  In 1984 he made his scholasticate in Guatemala.  After forma-tion, he began his apostolic work in Costa Rica.  In l998, after the formators’ course held in Valpré, France, Brother Hipólito was assigned as novice master at the Mejicanos novitiate.  He continued in the same role at the Ateos novitiate from 2002.  Then 2004 found him as assistant novice master in Medellin, Colombia where he became the novice master two years later.  With such long experience in formation, he was named Provincial of Central America in 2007 for a three year term.  He began his term of office as a Provincial last December.   
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Br. Jean Albert Thomas Randrianantenaina

Brother Jean Albert Thomas Randrianantenaina is the new Provincial of Madagascar.  He entered into office at the recently concluded Provincial Chapter. December 27 to 30, 2007. At the Chapter were present Brother Sean Sammon, Superior General, and Brother Théoneste Kalisa, General Council.  In the Pro-vince, the new Provincial is commonly known as Brother Thomas.  

He was born on January 4, 1967 in Tambohobe, Fianarantsoa.  From l989 to l992 he was a young student Brother at Nairobi. Then he taught in the Madagascar schools of Ihosy and Antsirabé.  In 2001 he became Director of the Ihosy secondary school, and in 2003 he became Director of Saint Joseph d’Antsirabé secondary school.  During this last assignment he was Provincial Councilor.  It is in the context of the last two assignments that he was named Provincial for a three year term which began in December 2007.  

Brother Thomas  enjoys singing, directing choirs, and animating the Masses in the Antsirabé on Sundays. His calm and thoughtful character will surely serve him well as Provincial.
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